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Notes from the 
Bondi Heights Precinct On-line Zoom Event 

7 PM - Monday 11th October 2021 
. 
Noted attendance at commencement: 

Convenor/Traffic Rep: Bill Mouroukas. 
Secretary/DAs:  Lynda Hall. 
Waverley Council:  Cr Tony Kay. 
    Emily Scott, General Manager. 
    Tony Pavlovic, Director of Planning Environment & Regulatory.  
    Mary Shiner, Community Liaison Coordinator. 
 

Total number of participants: 16 
 

Apologies: Eva Varga, Julia Varga. 
      
COMMENCEMENT: Meeting started at 7pm 

MEETING DIRECTIONS & Announcements –  
• This Zoom Event is treated as if it were a meeting that is INQUORATE (Not enough voting members present to establish a quorum). 

• Only action items from the online participants are recorded, NO FORMAL MOTIONS. 

 
ACTION ITEMS & REQUESTS: 

 
RE-REQUEST TO COUNCIL - SHARED PATH CNR PAUL STREET AND BONDI ROAD: 
REQUEST TO COUNCIL [202110R#01] 
The fencing that was intended to be installed by 13th August has not been fitted. 
Meanwhile, the garden bed is not being cared for as the precinct committee was 
informed would be the case and is now unsightly with weeds.  
Could Council please install the safety fence and attend to the gardening as 
previously advised would be done as per BHP request to Council [202105#03]? 
 
RE-REQUEST TO COUNCIL - HAZARDOUS PAVEMENT 34 – 40 BONDI ROAD: 
REQUEST TO COUNCIL [202110R#02] 
Snap Send Solve (Report ID# 1202337) request was lodged by Convenor Bill 
Mouroukas on 27th August 2020. A pothole that developed took Council two 
months to repair but the overall state of the pavement remains poor - as per BHP 
request to Council [202105#04]. Poor condition of pavement is due to works that 
were carried out by various unility/service providers, and the temporary repairs 
have been left to degrade over years.  
Could Council please reaffirm the restoration of this section of pavement will be 
completed before the end of 2021 as noted in Council’s August Response to BHP 
report? 
 
RE-REQUEST TO COUNCIL - INSTALLATION OF PUBLIC RUBBISH BIN: 
REQUEST TO COUNCIL [202110R#03] 
COUNCIL HAS ADVISED BHP THAT A RUBBISH BIN WILL BE INSTALLED ADJACENT 
TO 85 BONDI ROAD (DOMINOS PIZZA) as per BHP MOTION [201910#2].  
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COULD COUNCIL PLEASE HAVE THE APPROVED INSTALLATION OF THIS PUBLIC 
RUBBISH BIN INSTALLED BEFORE CHRISTMAS 2021? 
 
INSTALLATION OF GARDEN BED: 
REQUEST TO COUNCIL [202110R#4]     
Could Council please consider an installation of a garden bed, similar to that 
which has already been installed at the corner of Birrell and Ocean Streets, at the 
front of 54 Bennett Street with corner of Ewell Lane?  
The garden should be constructed from the laneway exit to the NO STOPPING sign 
in Bennett St to prevent illegal parking. 

 
QUESTIONS: 

WAVERLY LGA VACCINATION RATE: 
QUESTION TO COUNCIL [202110Q#1] 
Does Council support the uptake of COVID-19 vaccination by the community and 
if so, what action has Council taken to encourage the community to take a vaccine 
for COVID-19? 
The precinct notes that to date, Waverley is lagging in vaccine uptake. See this 
link for the latest figures:  
https://public.flourish.studio/visualisation/7418400/?utm_source=showcase&ut
m_campaign=visualisation/7418400 
 
TEMPORARY FENCING AROUND WAVERLEY PARK WATER TOWER: 
QUESTION TO COUNCIL [202110Q#2] 
When will the fencing that is currently surrounding the Waverley Park water 
tower be removed? 
 
BHP NOT NOTIFIED OF BARACLUFF PARK OPENING: 
BY EMAIL - QUESTION TO COUNCIL [202110Q3] 
Council opened Baracluff park without notifying Bondi Heights Precinct as 
previously requested. See REQUEST TO COUNCIL [202105#02] and Council’s 
response to precinct for August 2021.  
Could Council please explain why the precinct was not informed and invited to 
the opening as promised? 
 

COMMENTS: 
WAVERLEY PARK PLAN OF MANAGEMENT – STAGE 1 CONSULTATION: 
The public consultation for the Waverley Park Plan of Management is noted on 
page 21 of the agenda for the Operations and Community Services Committee 
meeting on 12 October 2021. See the following link for the agenda: 
http://waverley.infocouncil.biz/Open/2021/10/OC_20211012_AGN_617_AT.PDF 
The reopening of the public consultation is expected to take place soon however a 
date has not been announced as of writing. 
 
 
 
 

https://public.flourish.studio/visualisation/7418400/?utm_source=showcase&utm_campaign=visualisation/7418400
https://public.flourish.studio/visualisation/7418400/?utm_source=showcase&utm_campaign=visualisation/7418400
http://waverley.infocouncil.biz/Open/2021/10/OC_20211012_AGN_617_AT.PDF
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IN APPRECIATION: 
Bondi Heights Precinct acknowledges Councillor Tony Kay’s strong attendance at 
the precinct meetings, Zoom events and his tireless efforts in pursuing many 
issues raised at Bondi Heights Precinct. 
 
Bondi Heights Precinct thanks Emily Scott, General Manager and Tony Pavlovic, 
Director of Planning Environment & Regulatory for attending and engaging with 
residents during this Zoom event. 
 
Bondi Heights Precinct acknowledges Mary Shiner, Community Liaison 
Coordinator for her ongoing support of this precinct committee, and her work in 
pursuing many issues raised at Bondi Heights Precinct events. 
 
PAUL STREET LOVE SIGN REPAIR BY COUNCIL: 
COUNCIL RESPONSE TO QUESTIONS TO COUNCIL [Q202108#01]. 
Convenor will report back to the precinct committee following his meeting with 
the General Manager to review this matter.  
 
MEET THE CANDIDATES FOR COUNCILLOR: 
A Meet the Candidates item for the upcoming Council Election is intended to be 
on the agenda for the next BHP Zoom Event. 

 
NEXT ZOOM EVENT: 

22nd November 2021  
(NOTE: The previously scheduled meeting for 6th December is cancelled.) 
 

MEETING CLOSURE:  
The on-line event closed at 9pm. 


